
 
 

WKUCCC Board Meeting Minutes 
Center for Research and Development 

2413 Nashville Road 
 

April 16, 2018 
 

Call to Order  
The regular meeting of the WKUCCC was called to order at 10:42am (CT) on Monday, April 16, 2018. 
A quorum of members were present. The meeting was chaired by Laura Hagan.  

Committee Members Present: 
Mr. Michael Coleman, parent representative 
Cheryl Stevens, Dean, Ogden College of Science and Engineering, Western Kentucky University, 
President WKURF 
Laura Hagan, Attorney Kerrick Bachert, Chair 
Sam Evans, College of Education & Behavioral Sciences, Western Kentucky University 
 
Others Present 
Chris Watkins, Executive Director Training/Technical Assistance Services 
Thelma Jackson, Director, Child Care Center 
Ms. Stephanie Elliot, Education Coordinator  

 
1. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes for April, July and October of 2017 were presented to the Board for review and 
approval. A motion to approve the April, July, and October 2017 minutes was made by Dr. 
Sam Evans, second from Mr. Michael Coleman. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

2. Financial Reports 
Monthly and quarterly financial reports for January were provided to the Board. The members 
of the Board reviewed and discussed the financial reports.  
Motion to approve the January financial documents made by Sam Evans, second from Mr. 
Michael Coleman. Motion carried unanimously. Copies of said financial reports provided to the 
Board are attached hereto. 
 
Monthly and quarterly financial reports for April were provided to the Board. The members of 
the Board reviewed and discussed the financial reports. Mr. Watkins notified the Board that 
40% of the remaining funds due to WKU from the Office of Head Start will be released soon. 
The remaining 10% will be held until the end of the grant as is standard operating procedure 
for the federal government.   



 
Motion to approve April financial documents made by Dr. Sam Evans, second from Michael 
Coleman. Motion passed unanimously. Copies of said financial reports provided to the Board 
are attached hereto. 
 

3. WKUCCC Monthly Report 
 
The 2017 Annual Report was presented to the Board for review. The monthly report was 
located within that document. Dr. Evans commented on the Child Outcomes reports from Fall 
and Winter. The Child Care Center has a goal of 70% to Meet or Exceed readiness. The 
Center plans to meet that goal for the Spring data. There was a change in the online data 
system the center uses, that may have had an effect on the data included in the report. This 
issuewas not mentioned in the report.   
 

4. Head Start & Early Head Start Grant Application 
Draft budgets the Early Head Start Grant Applicationwas  presented to the Board for review. 
Mr. Watkins informed the Board they have been told by WKU Human Resources to expect the 
retirement contribution per employee to increase from 49% to 80%.This potential increase in 
retirement expense will require major budget adjustments and program option changes to 
balance the budget and fund the child care program. The Board was provided with a proposed 
options to relive the financial burden, including a proposal for enrollment reduction.  
A vote on the Early Head Start application was delayed until a later date until the actual 
retirement contribution percentage can be determined.. Drafts of both the Head Start and Early 
Head Start grant application narratives will be provided and approved via email at a later date. 
The deadline on Board approval of the grant application is June 1 
 

5. Child and Adult Care Food Program  
The Board was provided the Child and Adult Care Food Program report within the financial 
documents. The members of the Board reviewed and discussed the report. Mr. Watkins 
informed the board that any remaining unreimbursed funds are pulled from the Head Start or 
Early HS budget.  
 
Other Business 

• Ms. Thelma Jackson informed the Board that, based on a meeting she was present for 
last week, there is a possibility that the WKUCCC could be subject to an audit by 
October 2018.  

• School readiness reports from January was provided to the Board. Mr. Chris Watkins 
gave an explanation of information contained in the Management Reports numbered 
2001 (Enrollment), 3001 (Health Services), and 4002 (Family Services).  



 
• On February 6, 2018 the Child Care Centers were inspected by the Deputy Fire 

Marshall. The Centers passed inspection and were deemed to be in substantial 
compliance.  

• Mr. Watkins informed the Board that there was a situation in Murray where a child was 
left on a bus. While WKU is not implicated in that situation, Murray will likely need to be 
subject to re-competition of funds. Due to re-competition, this will perhaps be a time for 
the WKUCCC to sever the legal relationship with those delegates.   

 

Adjourn at 11:28am.  


























































































































